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Thank you everyone for a wonderful term. Already, we have accomplished so much together in 2019. 
There have been many great educational and social interaction opportunities offered for students this 
term, valuable opportunities to enhance life skills, such as the Life Education Van program, the Stage 3 
Forensic Science incursion and the Anti- bullying show “The Protectors”. Students were able to be 
involved in the WWPS Swimming Carnival, the Young Leaders’ day in Sydney and the Leaders’ day at 
the Woy Woy Campus of Brisbane Water Secondary College as part of the Brisbane Water Learning 
Community, Harmony Day with the Chinese dancers performance and the Rumbalara excursions to 
involve our students in the content of the Environmental Education curriculum. 

New P&C Executive 

Congratulations to the new P&C executive for 2019.  

We have many new faces keen to support our school. I look forward to working with the new team in 2019 
and as always know that when we all work together great things happen for our students, which is our 
main core business. 

Woy Woy ANZAC March 

Every year Woy Woy Public School represents at the Woy Woy ANZAC March on the 25th April. Our 
school leaders proudly lead our school in the march. We encourage our students and their families to 
attend the march to give one and half-hours of your time on April 25th to be part of the Woy Woy 
community. We will be remembering those who gave of themselves, and in many cases their lives, to 
keep our country safe and free. The march begins at 10:00am. We will meet in the covered car park, at 
the Deep Water Plaza across from the Gloria Jean coffee shop, from 9:30am onwards. Students need to 
be in school uniform with hats and if possible with a sprig of Rosemary pinned on. Looking forward to 
seeing you all there.  

Year 5 Opportunity Class Placement 2019  

The application process for Year 5 Opportunity Class placement in 2020 is about to begin.  Important 
dates in the application process are as follows:   

Tuesday 30 April 2019: Online applications open   

 Friday 17 May 2019: Online applications close (Parents and carers must apply by the due date.)  

 Wednesday 31 July 2019: Opportunity Class Placement Test  

 Parents and carers must apply online between Tuesday 30 April and Friday 17 May 2019 at:   

 https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5 

  

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


 

Interested parents and carers must read Information about applying for Year 5 entry to an opportunity 
class in 2020 available at:  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-
5/information-for-applicants 

Easter Hat Parade 

Our annual Easter Hat parade is always a great hit with all of our community. The parade is always such 
fun. It is wonderful to see all of the different hat creations that are proudly paraded around under the 
COLA. The P&C have run an Easter competition to help raise funds for student resources for our school. 
A big thank you to our P&C. The Easter Bunny even made an appearance. Thank you everyone for your 
support with our special Easter Hat parade. 

Term 2 begins 

All students will return to school on Tuesday 30th April 2019. Staff Development Day is Monday 29th 
April. Staff will be at school but it will be a pupil free day. Our school staff will be engaging in professional 
learning in various locations on that day. The professional learning ranges from Early Childhood sessions, 
special needs sessions and teaching and learning across the school in line with the School Plan and 
milestones for 2019. 

May you all have a happy and relaxed holiday break. Enjoy time with family and friends and keep safe. 
We look forward to seeing you all back safe and sound for a fantastic Term 2. 

Ona Buckley  
Principal 
 

 

For the last two weeks of Term 1, PBL lessons will focus on conflict resolution skills. Students will be 
encouraged to keep their hands and feet to themselves and to speak up for themselves instead of 
reacting physically if they become involved in a disagreement here at school. Teachers will also be 
focussing on the importance of asking teachers for help when students are experiencing problems on the 
playground. Students will be reminded that the ‘safest’, most sensible approach to dealing with conflict 
situations is get an adult to help resolve the matter.  

On a related note, the school has spoken with a number of students and parents about inappropriate 
cyber interactions on websites such as Instagram and Facebook, and when gaming on Play Stations and 
the like. We strongly recommend that if you decide allow your child to access and use these forums, you 
encourage them to report any negative comments they receive to you, or better still, that you regularly 
monitor their interactions. We are increasingly finding children of primary school age don’t have the 
requisite life experience to enable them to deal appropriately with conflicts that arise on social media 
platforms.  

Students who successfully demonstrate positive behaviours in line with the ‘Be Proud’, ‘Be Cooperative’, 
‘Be Polite’, ‘Be Safe’ and ‘Be Responsible’ school-wide expectations will be rewarded with Win Bin tickets 
and stars on their Star Charts. 

Parents and carers are encouraged to discuss PBL expectations with their children. If you have any 
questions related to the school’s PBL program or about student wellbeing policies and practices, please 
direct them to either myself or Ms Buckley.  

Mr Dan Betts 
Assistant Principal (Student Wellbeing) 
 



 
 

 

At Woy Woy Public School student safety and attendance is a high priority. To ensure parents and 
caregivers are aware of their child’s absence the school has introduced the SENTRAL Daily Attendance 
‘SMS’ system. This new system will use mobile phone Short Message Service (SMS) to send text 
messages to parents/guardians and caregivers to notify them of an unexplained absence or late arrival of 
their child.  

From Monday 18 March, parents will be informed by mobile phone SMS each time their child is absent or 
late when an explanation has not already been provided to the school. If you receive an ‘SMS’ please 
contact the school to explain your child’s absence. Please note that traditional forms of communication 
between parents and school staff regarding attendance are still acceptable. We are pleased to be able to 
offer this service to our families as we recognise that the safety of our children is everyone’s highest 
priority. 

Mrs Michelle Williams 
Assistant Principal (Attendance) 
 
 

 
 
NAPLAN assesses the literacy and numeracy skills that each child needs to succeed in school and life. 
The NAPLAN tests are designed to help us make sure students are on track with their literacy and 
numeracy development. Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in NAPLAN tests for reading, writing, 
conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 

Between Tuesday 14th May and Friday 24th May, our school will participate in NAPLAN Online. Students 
do not need to be computer experts to take the NAPLAN test online. Making sure students have computer 
skills is part of our school curriculum, and our teachers will ensure your child is familiar with the online 
format. To see the types of questions and interactive features of NAPLAN Online, visit the public 
demonstration site.  https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 

If you have any questions about NAPLAN Online, please contact your child’s teacher. 

For more information: 

• How to support your child during NAPLAN   
https://nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support 
 

• Information for parents and carers 
http://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-library/naplan-online-information-
brochure-for-parents-and-carers.pdf 
 

• Watch a video that explains NAPLAN Online 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3S1z6kUnRRE&feature=youtu.be 
 

• Subscribe to ACARA’s monthly parent newsletter, Parent Update 
https://confirmsubscription.com/h/j/0EF4811A90ACFBC1 

 
Mrs Kate Lord 
Assistant Principal (Instructional Leader) 
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 (Term 2 Week 1) 

Parent FAQ document for the student survey: 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/images/TTFM_Student_Survey_FAQs_Parent_and_Carers_T12019.pdf 

Early next term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will participate in a Department of 
Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The survey measures factors that 
are known to affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide 
survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices.  

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what 
they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that teachers 
interact with them. More than 6,300 schools in Australia and around the world have used Tell Them From 
Me to survey 5.4 million students. Capturing the voices of our students will help improve how we do things 
at our school.  

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically take 
less than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours between 30 April and 9 May. 
Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey has been sent home with students. If you 
do not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by Friday 12 April 2019. 
Copies of the form and FAQs are available from: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents. 

The consent form and FAQs are available in 23 languages. 

Mrs Kate Lord 
Assistant Principal (Instructional Leader) 
       

 
 

On Friday the 6 April our Kindergarten students along with Student Representative Council members 
visited the residents of Deep Water Court Retirement Village. The students made masks and crowns for 
the occasion and entertained the residents with their wonderful singing. We would like to thank Thea and 
the residents of Deep Water Court for providing our Kindergarten students and Student Representative 
Council members with so many wonderful community engagement opportunities. 
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Home Reading has commenced. Each Stage 1 student should be reading for at least 10 minutes per 
night, Stage 2 students for 20 minutes and Stage 3 for 30 minutes.This can include a mix of home readers 
and quality literature, and consist of parent reading, student reading and reading together. For helpful 
information on supporting your child during home reading (including building comprehension), please 
follow the links below: 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-
your-child-at-home 
 
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/eppcontent/glossary/app/resource/factsheet/5402.pdf 
 
If you are able to assist in changing home readers please see your child’s teacher. 

Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25 nights of home reading! 

25 Nights Skyla Malloy 2MK, Mikayla Anderson 2MK, Kim Pearson 2MK, Zavier Pratt 2MK, Isla Muldoon 
2MK, Liam Donnelly 2MK, Abby Stormont-Finch 2MK, Quinn Macleod 2MK, Eli Rende 2MK, Brock 
Sutherland 5/6R, Shae Ferguson 5/6R, Joshua Durrand 5/6H, Rebecca Hunter 5/6H, Jackson Dukes 
3/6O, James Dukes 3/6O, Jack Sainty 1CP, Tyson Lowe 1CP, Ziva Brannigan 1CP, Lola Keating 1CP, 
Damian Cvetic 1CP, Bella-May Zurawski 1CP, Meisa Brown 1CP, Ricky Rosevear 1CP, Phoebe Van Der 
Neut 1CP, Nevaeh Markham 1CP, Violet Foxton 1CP, Cassara Tomlin 2E, Levi Young 2E, Bronte 
Packham 2E, Isabelle Sheppard 2E, Laura Jahn 2E, Chase Abbott 2MK, Cheyenne Phillips 2MK, Tyler 
Garrett 3/4T, Abby Donnelly 3/4T, Emma Gavin 2MK 

50 Nights Patrick Matters 5/6H, Skyla Malloy 2MK, Abby Donnelly 3/4T 

 
 

 

A big thank you to all of the families who have returned their books this term. Please return any library 
books you might still have at home. Students are able to find out if they have books borrowed to their 
name during library lessons and lunchtime. The Stage 3 students should be able to check this using the 
OLIVER library system available by logging into their student portal.  

All Book Club items have been distributed for this term. If you have not received yours, please see Mrs 
Walker. Thank you to the families who have placed orders this term. Every order provides free points for 
the school library, so we can purchase new titles for the students. Issue 3 and 4 will be available during 
Term 2. Don’t forget that the LOOP platform is available for online ordering. Information about this can be 
found here: http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub/bc_parents.asp 

The NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge has commenced. Kindergarten, Year 1, Year 2 and the students 
in the Disabilities classes are all participating in library time. Students in Stage 2 and 3 need to complete 
the online student reading log if they would like to participate. Students log in using their school username 
and password. Information on this can be found here:   https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html  

Mrs Walker 
Teacher Librarian 
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Important Parking Message 
The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for 

Staff Use Only.  Parents dropping and collecting their children from school, Music Bus or Cubbyhouse 
BASC are asked to park outside the school grounds and walk their children to and from their car.  This is 

a Department of Education directive. 
 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 
at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm.  There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 
3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 
2.00pm to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices.  Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well.  You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 
which is regularly updated with events happening in our school.  The School email address for 
correspondence is woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day.  It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is 
to be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom.  This slip is given to the 
classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab.  If you are making a cash 
payment please place the money in an envelope with the child’s name, class and the reason clearly 
noted.  We have cash collection envelopes at the school office for your use.  All money is to be given to 
your child’s teacher.  When making payments for multiple children, separate money and envelopes for 
each child is appreciated, as it is very time-consuming to sort out at the time of receipting. 
 
Thank you 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

Congratulations to the following recipients of our Academic Achievement Awards at our Week 10 K-6 
Assembly. 

Name Class Name Class 

Magnus Mykas KB Matthew Golds K-6W 

Emily McAuliffe K/1M Nixon Young KW 

Makhai Donovan 1CP Louisa Morrison 1S 

Abby Stormont-Finch 2MK Levi Young 2E 

Mason Bailey 3-6O Delisha Pandya 2Y 

Isabella Lumley 3/4LC Alura Waltmann 3/4B 

Bodhi Chapman 3/4T Kobi Novak 3/4M 

Becky Chang 5/6C Blake Appleton 5/6B 

Easun Zhang 5/6H Talen Higgison 5/6R 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 1 2019 

    Week 9  27 Stage 3 photo day 

Week 10 Apr 1 CARES Special Ed 

  5 Cross Country 

Week 11  8 Stage 3 Rumbalara 

   CARES Special Ed 

  9 Stage 3 Rumbalara 

  11 Easter Hat Parade 

  12 Last day of school 

    

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all our volunteers for your help this term. Look forward to seeing you all again in Term 2.  

Anne 

 

 
 
 

Our Annual General Meeting was held on Wednesday 27 March. Please thank the outgoing Executive 
Team for their hard work during 2018 building positive relationships within the school community and 
providing valuable resources for our students. 

Welcome to the Incoming Executive Team 

President – Laura Morrison 
Vice President - Joshua Owen 
Vice President - Megan Sai-Louie 
Treasurer - Tracey McLennan 
Secretary - Melissa Pritchard 
 
Uniform Shop Co-ordinator - Sarah Greenwood 
Fundraising Co-Ordinator - Gillian Graf 
School Banking Co-ordinator - Emma Sheppard 
Social Media Co-ordinator - Laura Morrison 
 
We look forward to working with the school community to support positive learning outcomes for all 
students to achieve their personal best.  

Volunteering  

You can make a difference! We are always looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by the 
P&C such as fundraising, school banking and the uniform shop. This is a great way to connect with the 
school and find out what is happening first hand. If you can some spare time and interested in contributing 
in a small way, please contact wwpspandc@live.com.au – as little as half an hour can ease the workload 
of our dedicated volunteers and your child enjoys you being involved in school activities. 

Hats are available in the 
canteen for sale for your 

convenience.  

$13.00 

 

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au


 

Fundraising 

We’re excited to offer some wonderful fundraising fun for the year ahead. We have the Easter Raffle and 
Easter Colouring competition to finish off Term 1 and the Mother’s Day Stall to kick off Term 2.  

Easter Guessing Competition 
Thank you to all of our school community for getting behind our Easter Guessing Competition. Each child 
received one book of raffle tickets to take home with additional books being requested. We’re looking 
forward to handing out prizes to all our winners.  

Easter Colouring Competition 
Our wonderful classroom teachers have been keeping the colouring competition entries safe in their 
classrooms. They will be judged by a local artist with winners announced at the Easter Hat Parade. All 
entries will be on display in the school hall. 

Mother’s Day 
With Mother’s Day being early in Term 2, our annual Mother’s Day stall will be during Week 2. Keep your 
eye out for updates in school notices.  

Uniform Shop  

Ordering of uniforms and accessories is by email and payments on-line only. If you are unable to make 
on-line payments, alternative payment options can be arranged at time of ordering. 

 A uniform order form is attached to this newsletter for your convenience. Please email your order form to 
wwpsuniforms@outlook.com  

Please do not make on-line payments to the school. After full payment has been received, the orders 
will be distributed to your child’s class by a volunteer once the order has been processed. An order form is 
attached to the newsletter. 

NEWS FLASH …. NEWS FLASH … NEWS FLASH 

Please check the embroidery on your blue polo shirts for the correct colour – red as there are a few still to 
be swapped. If it’s orange, it will need to be swapped free of charge. Shirts can be returned with your child 
and we will gladly swap them over. 

If you purchased a blue polo shirt from January 2019, please check it for incorrect orange embroidery as 
not all shirts have been returned. Your shirt can be returned with your child and we will gladly swap the 
correct embroidery for free. 

We are still waiting on size 4 stock and will advise a swapping day as soon as possible. 

END OF NEWS FLASH 

School Banking  

Thursday is our school banking day for 2019. Don’t forget to bring your bank books.  

For parents/caregivers, the focus should be on a regular saving habit not the amount being deposited. If 
your child deposits 50c each week they will be earning rewards. Every time they make a deposit, they get 
a silver token (maximum one per week). Once they have 10 silver tokens (made 10 deposits) they can claim 
a prize. This is regardless of the amount of money deposited. This term they can redeem Polars Savers 
reward.  

mailto:wwpsuniforms@outlook.com


 

Membership 

The annual P&C membership fee is $2.00 and this entitles you to participate in the democratic decision 
making process of the Association. If you are interested, P&C Membership forms for 2019/20 are now 
available from the school or by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au  

Completed forms and membership fee can be placed in a sealed envelope and put in the P&C blue box in 
the school office or better still attend a meeting and find out firsthand what is happening within the school. 
Members do not have to attend every meeting, however your child, gets a buzz out of you being involved 
with the school. Your input and ideas are valued. 

Wishing you all a happy Easter and safe break. 

Until next time. 

Laura Morrison 
President 
WWPS P&C   

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au


 

 

 

 



 
   



 
 

 



 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
  
  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 
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SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS CAMP NOTICE 
Where:  UMINA TENNIS, Umina 

When:  Monday 15th April  -  Friday 19th April 
Time: 9am-3pm (gates open @ 8am) 

Cost: Wk $80, ½ Day Wk $50,  
Full Day $25, ½ Day $15 

Before & After camp care available on request 7am-6pm  
Included: Racquets, Sausage Sizzle Thursday, Prizes Friday 

The camp will be predominately tennis with other activities such as soccer,  
cricket, basketball etc to keep the children occupied.  The camps are held  

wet or fine with indoor activities provided.   
Bookings not essential.  

 All enquiries can be made by phoning  
Kristy 0410 828 278. 



 


